’ PUC Networks Inc.

100 Simcoe Street South, Oshawa, Ontario L1H 7M7 - Tel. (905) 723-4623 - Fax (905) 723-7947 - contactus @opuc.on.ca

March 10, 2009

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

27% Floor 2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re:  Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. (ED 2002-0560)
2009 IRM Rate Application (EB-2008-0205)

Oshawa is in receipt of Procedural Order 2 in regards to Part II of the above proceeding.
The Order sets the date of March 23, 2009 for an oral hearing into this matter.
Unfortunately, Oshawa will not be able to produce a complete expert panel for this date.
For this reason we request that the date be changed. All panel members can be available
starting the following Monday, March 30, 2009.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.
Yours truly,

Atul Mahajan :

Chief Executive Officer

Phone: (905) 723-4626 ext 5260
Email: amahajan@opuc.on.ca
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